
NEW METHODS OF FILING FOR CANDIDATE APPLICATIONS 

 

 

Per the Elections Division of the Office of the Texas Secretary of State on August 2, 2020, a 

signed, sworn, scanned candidate application (and petition, if applicable) may be submitted by 

fax or email if there is no filing fee.  Please be advised that an application must be notarized prior 

to filing via fax or email 


